
BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting, Monday 12 January 2009 at 7.00 p.m. at The Old Mother Redcap.

Present: Peter Stubbs (Chair), John Child, Stephen George, John Kirkman, Rachel Smith, Peter Smithson, Andrew Tabor, Fiona Vallely, Margaret Wilson. 

1. Apologies

John Pritchett, Rachel Wilson.

2. Acceptance of Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The Minutes were accepted as a correct record.

3. Matters Arising on the Minutes not Covered Elsewhere
Minute 4 (Community Chest). Peter Stubbs reported that he had ordered the additional play equipment and had enquired about the trees. He sought further guidance on the type of trees. It was agreed to purchase one common alder and two sallow (pussy willow).

Minute 7 (Future Activities). Stephen George reported that the only map of the Old School Field that Tony Smith had on his computer file was a blank with nothing marked on it.  Action: Peter Stubbs to take measurements and enter existing play equipment and other features onto the blank, then circulate copies.

4. Reports

(a) Chair’s Report

(i) Further replies had been received to the many letters that BAG had sent to various authorities about the cutting down of trees on the railway embankment. All said that Network Rail were acting within their legal rights, and that the work was justified on grounds of ensuring the safety and punctuality of trains.

(ii) Peter Stubbs and Stephen George had attended the meeting of the South-West Area Panel on 26 November. No report had been available on the Bradway traffic plan. There had been a presentation by Cllr. David Baker on the Community Assemblies, which would supersede the Area Panels in May 2009. 

(iii) Planning. The application relating to 218 Twentywell Lane had been withdrawn. Both the application to site a telephone box and ATM outside the Spar and the application to site a telecommunications mast on the Moorview Golf Driving Range had been refused. BAG had written to object to the latter application.

(b) Treasurer’s Report

Peter Smithson provided a written breakdown of income and expenditure for the period 1 November to 31 December 2008, showing a positive balance of £728. 07, which included a payment of £737.00 from the Community Chest grant. If this was excluded, there was a small excess of expenditure over income of £8.93. The overall funds of the Association stood at £3361.62 on 31 December 2008.

(c) Secretary’s Report

(i) Stephen George circulated a draft for the printed version of Bradway: Past, Present and Future that Tony Smith had produced. While the initial impression was very favourable, it was agreed that the committee needed time to look at it in detail. Action: Stephen George to circulate the draft with a circulation list and a sheet for comments. 

(ii) An email had been received from a local resident drawing BAG’s attention to reports in the local press that a proposed incinerator for Chesterfield might lead to airborne pollution in Bradway. Action: Rachel Smith agreed to look further into this and circulate the committee.

(d) Other Reports

(i) Margaret Wilson reported that she had made enquiries about the cost of installing a public open-air tennis court in Bradway. For a court 20 x 12 metres the installation cost would be £50,000. It was agreed that the cost was much higher than had been anticipated, and not to proceed with the idea.

(ii) John Child reported on progress on refurbishment of the Community Hall. Network Rail, the landowners, had approved the plans, and tenders had been received. Based on the lowest tender the further cost was just over £79,000. Grant applications were now being prepared. It was hoped that work would begin in July 2009, resulting in the Hall being closed for twelve weeks over the summer. It was agreed that BAG would help to publicise the need for funds from the local community. Action: Stephen George to circulate to the BAG email list information on how residents could contribute to the fund for refurbishment of the Hall.

(iii) Fiona Vallely reported that Meadowhead School was applying for Trust status and had listed BAG as a community group that had been consulted. It was agreed to seek clarification of whether this was an accurate interpretation of the document, and if it was to point out that BAG had not actually been consulted. Action: Fiona Vallely to seek the clarification.

5. Membership Strategy
Stephen George and Rachel Smith presented the report of a sub-group that was set up at the previous meeting to consider BAG membership. The group pointed to the positive aspects: the membership level was higher than those of similar groups in comparably sized areas of Sheffield; membership was well spread across the whole of Bradway, with the exception of Queen Victoria Road and Prospect Place. On the negative side, membership had declined in each of the last three years for reasons that were not apparent. It was acknowledged that the direct benefits of membership were few, but the cost was low and it was hoped that residents would join as an expression of support for the work that BAG was doing, and to boost its legitimacy in dealing with the Council and other authorities.

Rachel circulated a draft membership application / renewal form that contained information about what BAG had done for the community over the previous year. This was accepted subject to some amendments and additions.

It was agreed that in the short term: a membership form would be included in the Bradway Bugle (subject to the agreement of the editor) and put on the BAG web site; forms would be distributed to all households that had held membership in the last three years, except where it was known that the people concerned were no longer living at that address; forms would also be put through every door in selected areas to see whether this boosted take-up.

In the longer term, it was agreed: to hold one or more events during the day on a weekend to allow adults who found it difficult to attend evening meetings to find out more about BAG; to name individual members and ex-members of the committee as personal representatives for specific parts of Bradway; to monitor house sales and to prepare a welcome pack for people moving into the area with information on local facilities and on BAG.

6. Village Greens
Rachel Smith reported that there had been a much bigger response to this campaign since the last meeting. Over fifty user statements had been received for the Recreation Ground, and slightly fewer for the Old School Field. It was agreed that a target of around 100 statements might be set, and to aim to submit an application by late April. Andrew Tabor was due to talk to the School Council of students at Sir Harold Jackson School on 13 January about the project, and Stephen George had spoken to Frank Richardson about involving the Scouts. It was also agreed to contact the Greenhill-Bradway Guides, and to circulate the statement forms with the membership forms. Action: Rachel Smith to contact Guides.

7. Community Chest

An invitation had been received to bid for grants of between £100 and £1000 under the next Community Chest initiative, for which the theme was “Bringing Communities Together”. It was agreed to apply for funding for the day-time events mentioned under Minute 5 above, and to organise a football competition. Action: Peter Stubbs to prepare applications.

8. Any Other Business

Peter Smithson reported that he had received information about a “Success for All” event at the City Hall on 27 January. 

9. Future Meetings

Committee: 09 March, 11 May, 22 June, 21 September.

Open Meetings: 17 March, 30 June (subject to availability of venue).

AGM: 06 October (subject to availability of venue).

Action: Stephen George to check on availability of hall and to contact potential speakers.

The meeting closed at 8.50 p.m.




